
The Engadine Public School 

WARATAH WHISPERS 
OUR SCHOOL VISION 

Engadine Public School promotes an inclusive environment that fosters confident, innovative, successful 

learners with high moral values.   Excellent academic, creative physical and social programs empower each 

student to become an active, resilient and informed citizen in our rapidly changing world.”  



The Engadine Public School 

WARATAH WHISPERS 
1A Waratah Rd Engadine NSW 2233     Phone: 9520 8559         Fax: 9548 1186 

Term 4  Week 9:  4th - 8th December    Email: engadine-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Baby News 

John Douglas Gatward came a few weeks earlier than planned.  Mrs Gatward 

gave birth on Sunday.  She and John are doing well and should be home in the 

next couple of weeks. 

 

Presentation Day 

Thank you to all the parents, family and friends that came to our Presentation 

Day.  It was a wonderful opportunity to recognise the achievements of our stu-

dents and look back on  a very busy 2017.  A big thank you to our special guests 

that joined us. 

Congratulations to our Leadership team for 2018 

School Captains: Parker R Annabelle L 

Vice Captains: Ben G Mirren S 

Prefects: Liam S Sophie G 

 Fletcher T Nell P 

Sports Presentation 

Congratulations to our sports award recipients for 2017.  EPS continues to pro-

vide a myriad of opportunities for students in the sporting arena. 

It was during this presentation that our House Captains for 2018 were an-

nounced . 

Kangaroo 

Captains: Lara D and Hayden M 

Vice Captains:  Nicole B and Samuel G 

 

Koala 

Captains: Alissa P and Luka H 

Vice Captains: Audrey L and Owen L 

 

Possum 

Captains: Chloe S and Noah S 

Vice Captains: Erin W and Lachlan O 

Karen Simula—Principal (Relieving) SCHOOL DIARY 

Dec  

11 Yr 6 Big Day Out 

12 Big Day In 

14 Kindy 2017 Graduation 

14 Yr 6 Farewell Dinner 

15 Last day for students 

Jan   

29 Uniform Shop Open  

9.00am—10.00am  

30 First day back for 

students Year 1-6 

Feb  

13 Pancake Day  

15 Welcome BBQ & Disco 

19 P & C Annual General 

Meeting 

24 Working Bee 



SCHOOL NEWS  

 

Year 6 Musical 

Congratulations to all our year 6 students for their wonderful performance of Wonder In Aliceland.  A big 

thank you to our Year 6 teachers Mrs Dyszel, Mrs Wirth and Mrs Rosamond–Davis, and to our wonderful 

Directors Mrs McAlpine and Mrs Mitchell for bringing this magnificent story to life.    Also to the wonderful 

people who helped with behind the scenes with props, costumes, and make up—the show could not have 

gone on without you. 

 

Staffing News 

I am pleased to announce that I am returning to EPS for Term 1 of 2018. I have been asked by Mr Garrie 

Russell (Director Public Schools NSW) as a result of Mrs Green being successful in gaining the principalship 

of Gymea Bay Public School. This is subject to the ten day appeal period.  A letter from Mrs Green has gone 

home with students this afternoon and is attached to this newsletter. 

 

Well Done Keira 

Year 5 student Keira S has been selected to represent NSW in the FFA National Futsal Championships in 

Canberra  next year.  Keria will be part of the Under 13 Girls Storm team.  This tournament allows her to 

play at the national level against the best players across the country.  This is a wonderful opportunity and 

great achievement, congratulations Keira. 

 

Band 

Congratulations to our school band.  Your performance on Thursday was terrific and thoroughly enjoyed by 

parents, staff, and students.  Thankyou to our band tutors, Emily and Lizzie and Mrs Scarra for coordinating 

band in 2017. 

 

Choir 

Woolworths shoppers enjoyed the carols performed by our school on Thursday.  Students stand a number of 

carols to help shoppers get into the Christmas spirit.  Thank you to Mrs Ryan for coordinating choir this year. 

 

Morning Tea 

Thank you to Woolworths Engadine which supplied a variety of fruit and bottled water for students on 

Wednesday.  Staff from the store served students during recess and spread the Christmas cheer. 

 

P & C Save the Date 

Our Engadine Public School P & C are already busy planning fundraising activities for our school next year.  

Please take note of the dates listed for Term 1 2018 in the P & C news section of this newsletter.  A big 

thank you to our wonderful P & C members for all their hard work.  It looks like 2018 is going to be another 

busy year at Engadine Public. 



SCHOOL NEWS  

Band Term 4 $125 OVERDUE  

Year 6 Big Day Out $20 OVERDUE 

Big Day In $5 OVERDUE 

Please ensure all outstanding payments are made no later than Monday 11th December—this will help office 

administration staff with their end of year procedures. 

For security and convenience, it is recommended you use our online payment facility to make these payments.  This is 

so you can easily keep track of payments, as you can print or save a receipt immediately to your device.  Statements 

of Accounts have been sent home to families with outstanding fees.   

Payments Now Due 



SCHOOL NEWS  

Save the Dates—P& C Calendar 2018 

Below are a list of dates for upcoming P & C events in 2018—please mark your calendar! 

Sunday 4th January— Engadine Markets (Volunteers needed) 

Tuesday 13th February—Pancake Day (cooking and volunteers needed) 

Thursday 15th February – Welcome BBQ & disco (all welcome & volunteers needed) 

Monday 19th February—P & C AGM (all committee positions will be open) 

Saturday 24th February—Working Bee 8.00am—4.00pm (all welcome) 

Sunday 4th March—Engadine Markets (volunteers needed) 

Tuesday 6th March—Hot Cross Buns orders out to students 

Thursday 15th March—Hot Cross Buns orders and money due back to school 

Monday 19th March—P & C meeting 

Thursday 22nd March—Easter egg donations and mufti day 

Monday 26th March—Easter egg wrapping night (all welcome) 

Thursday 29th March—Easter raffle, Easter parade, and Hot Cross Bun pick ups 

On approach to these dates, notes will be sent home with all the relevant information and also may ask for 

donations and volunteers.  Any time given is always appreciated. 

The school canteen will be closed on Friday 15th December.  The last day for lunch orders will be Thursday 

14th December.  Thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who have helped out in the canteen this year.  

The students of Engadine Public School appreciate your hard work! 

The Canteen is open Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday every week.  If any parents or grandparents can 

spare some time to help out in the canteen please let the staff at the office know and they will pass the 

message on—we are always happy to welcome any help! Thank you to all our wonderful volunteers! 

 

The uniform shop is closed for all orders for 2017. 

If you have an urgent request please email on epsuniformshop@hotmail.com 

Effective 2018, the school uniform shop is open THURSDAY Weeks 1 and 5 of each term from 8.30am—

9.15am.   

The uniform shop will be open during the holidays on Monday 29th January 9.00am—10.00am for last minute 

purchases. 

P & C News 

SCHOOL CANTEEN INFORMATION 

UNIFORM SHOP IMPORTANT INFORMATION 





COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


